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     Date: 20 April 2010

Dear Gary,
 

10-AP-0817 – The Hope Public House, 66 Rye Lane, London SE15 5BY -- Application by Paddy Power Limited for alterations to front elevation to create shopfront, etc
 

1. I object strongly to this application as ward councillor.  I urge the Council to refuse planning permission because:

1) The application would render the premises no longer suitable for their present lawful use as a public house and would instead create premises functionally suited to, and visually reading as, retail premises; and seeks to do so without consideration of the principle of a change of use.  

2) The Hope is the only remaining public house directly fronting to Rye Lane.  It makes an important positive contribution visually and functionally to the diversity of Rye Lane and to the cultural and food/drink offer.  The loss of the visual and/or functional presence of those premises would be harmful to the character and appearance of the area and to local amenity.  
3) The ground floor front elevation is the sole remaining example of a traditional public house frontage to Rye Lane and as such is of architectural interest and makes a positive contribution to the streetscene.  The proposed replacement is a generic, poor quality retail shopfront lacking any interest or merit. 
4) The actual intention of the applicant is to change the use of the premises to a betting office.  The same applicant has in parallel submitted a licensing application for a betting premises gambling licence.  There are overwhelming planning reasons for declining to allow such a change of use.

5) The questions whether (a) the public house use should be lost and (b) betting premises should be allowed at this location should each be considered on an explicit application for a change of use and not as a sidewind on an application for physical alterations to the premises.  The application should therefore be refused on the additional ground of prematurity.

6) The change of use cannot, as suggested at para. 1.3 of the applicant’s Design and Access Statement, be achieved under the GPDO.  Alternatively if the applicant’s argument is correct the Council is urged immediately to make an Article 4 direction to remove the PD right to change the use.
2. I expand briefly as follows on some of those issues.

Impact of loss of visual/functional role of premises as a public house on diversity, character and appearance of the Rye Lane retail frontage; ditto impact of change to betting office; appropriateness of change of use.
3. I attach as an appendix to this letter extracts from letters of objection from a number of local residents to the applicant’s parallel application for a betting premises licence.  Many of the points made are probably more pertinent to the planning issues than the licensing issues.  I ask officers to take them carefully into account in assessing the compatibility of these proposals with adopted and emerging planning policy.  They reveal clear planning reasons not only against loss of the public house but also against the opening of an additional betting office on Rye Lane.
4. I also attach a copy of ward councillors’ objection to the licensing application which covers a number of point equally of relevance to the planning issues.

Lawfulness of change of use

5. The applicant’s claim to PD rights is based on a misreading of the GPDO.

6. The current lawful use of the premises falls within Use Class A4 (drinking establishment). 

7. Class C of Part 3 of Schedule 2 to the GPDO permits the following:

“C. Development consisting of a change of use to a use falling within Class A2 (financial and professional services) of the Schedule to the Use Classes Order from a use falling within Class A3 (food and drink)[(restaurants and cafes], Class A4 (drinking establishments) or Class A5 (hot food takeaways)] of that Schedule.”

8. It will be noted that the words “to a use falling within Class A2” are immediately qualified by the words “financial and professional services”.  That is a direct reference to sections (a) and (b) of Use Class A2, which are respectively: 

“(a) financial services, or

(b) professional services (other than health or medical services)”

9. However, the proposed use falls within section (c) of Use Class A2:

“(c) any other services (including use as a betting office) which it is appropriate to provide in a shopping area”.

10. As a matter of ordinary language, the Part 3 Class C PD right for a change use is confined to a use within section (a) or (b) of Use Class A2.  It does not extend to a use within section (c).  That makes obvious good sense: the legislator naturally wished local planning authorities to exercise control over changes to less standard uses such as a betting office.

11. An express application for planning permission is therefore required for the proposed change of use.

12. If, however, the applicant is right about PD rights, this an appropriate case for the making of an Article 4 direction by the Council.  The test for a direction is that is the Council is “satisfied that it is expedient that development described in any Part, Class or paragraph in Schedule 2… should not be carried out unless permission is granted for it”.  The planning reasons explained above for resisting the loss of the public house and its replacement with a betting shop amply reach the threshold of “expediency”.   The principle of change of use should be considered by the Council with full public participation.

13. The currently constituted Planning Committee could no doubt meet urgently before 10 May to consider an Article 4 direction.  Otherwise the matter would have to be considered by an urgency committee after councillors elected on 6 May take office.

Conclusion

14. I urge officers to recommend refusal of permission.
Yours sincerely 
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 Gordon Nardell
Labour Councillor for The Lane ward
Appendix: extracts from resident objections to betting premises gambling licence application no 829333
Resident 12.4.10

“The Hope, which has been a venue serving the needs of the local community for well over a hundred years remains the only public house in the busy shopping area of Rye Lane and being in close proximity to Peckham Rye Rail Station, the pub also serves the needs of local commuters and those using that station.

Southwark Council is being asked to approve the application which would clearly result in the closure of the Hope Public House thus removing from Rye Lane an important feature of the local community.

Betting shops which serve but a minority of the community, and usually males over the age of eighteen years are already well represented with bookmakers and other gaming venues in Rye Lane including Ladbrokes at 279 Rye Lane, Corals at 182 Rye Lane and William Hills which at 110 Rye Lane is a mere one hundred yards and on the same side of the Lane as the Hope.

Another gaming business, Magic City Amusements which operates a gaming machine business and is open to the public is situated at 67 Rye Lane directly opposite the Hope public house.

With public houses everywhere being under serious threat of closure because of the current economic climate and where entrepreneurs from outside the area move into local communities often changing the face of local services in the interest of wider business interests the Hope remains as a business which is not being compelled to close because of those economic factors but because of the expanding business interests of Paddy Power Bookmakers. 

The closure of any business necessarily means that there will be those who will be rendered unemployed and no less so than if the Hope were to close which employs some six local people at various times throughout the week. 

For these persons, the loss of their livelihood would be a crushing blow especially so that commercial interests would have been placed before the needs of the local community and with unemployment comes the effect it also has on the lives of others, namely families.

Rye Lane is a vibrant and busy shopping area which makes having a public house for local residents and families at its centre, which the Hope Public House clearly is, something which should be maintained and promoted and with there being some four bookmakers in Rye Lane, the Hope continues to be the last surviving pub.

It would be regrettable if local needs were swept aside for the benefit of bookmakers and those who will come into the area not necessarily to enhance its services or facilities or with any discernible benefit for the wider local community.”
Resident 13.4.10: 

"we are very upset about the hope being taken over by paddy power we do not need another betting shop in rye lane we need to keep the hope it has to be the oldest pub in rye lane customers have been going in there for 50 years they are upset they will have no where to go it has the best duke box in southwark people of all ages use the pub ladys can go in on there own and feel safe there is always someone to talk to we need a pub not a betting shop”  

Resident 14.4.10

“The Hope is and has been for a very long time,a central part of the local community and as such should remain as a pub and not turned into another bookmakers, of which there are at least 3 in very close proximity to the named premises.”

Resident 14.14.10

“We are writing to you with regards to the application made by Paddy Power, for a gambling licence at the property known as The Hope, 66 Rye Lane, Peckham SE15 5BY, application number 831695.

To allow another bookmaker in an area that already has at least 3, within walking distance of the proposed site as well as a 24 hour licensed arcade opposite, we feel would be unnecessary and detrimental to the welfare of the community that The Hope as a Public House serves so well. 

With new Bookmakers opening at a rate of approximately 600 a year and pubs closing at a rate of approximately 1500 a year, it seems irresponsible and thoughtless to close a pub that is still doing well as a business, especially in the present economic climate. The only persons to benefit from such a change would be the Bookmakers. This obviously ignores the needs of the local community.

 The effect this change would have on the surrounding community would be nothing short of devastating! On the enclosed petition there are approximately 300 signatures, some from people who have been using The Hope as their local, for nearly fifty years. This pub has so obviously been a huge part of their social life and a major source of contact within the community that they live and work. This is a family pub and as such many of the customers have seen their own and others’ children, grow older and become customers themselves.

 The Hope is used by all types of residents in the area, young, old, black, white, gay and heterosexual. It is also used frequently by people from outside the area who may work in or around Peckham or just because they enjoy the friendly atmosphere of a traditional pub.

The Hope is often used by commuters waiting to catch a train at Peckham Rye Station as it is only 1 minute away. 

It also serves as somewhere people can go before or after a visit to the local cinema, which is just opposite the pub. It is a place where everyone is comfortable and women especially, find it safe to frequent even if they are alone. 

 All these points are positive ones in an area that in recent years has suffered numerous tragic events and that is known for various negative issues and crimes, including, amongst other things, muggings, assaults and drug dealings. 

 It would be highly regrettable if the needs of the local people in this community were ignored only to enhance a large business. As the council are in a position to prevent the closure of this pub, we hope all the issues we have pointed out will be taken into account and the opportunity to serve its residents well will be taken.”
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